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Kibungo District-wide children’s crusade is great success!
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We have a wonderful report from the third district-wide children’s crusade – held in Rwanda on April 17th and 18th. By the end of the second day, 347 children and youth had prayed with us to give their hearts and lives to Jesus. We had set up a counseling tent on the primary school grounds and we had 20 Pastors and children’s workers helping to counsel those who came to the Lord. We gave each one a salvation certificate, the Gospel of John and also gospel tracts in their own language. Thank you to everyone who prayed for this event- the Lord answered your prayers! It is rainy season in Rwanda and during both days there was rain all around us, however, our crusade was not interrupted by rain! Thank you to so many of our supporters and supporting churches who gave towards the children’s crusades. We have three more of these district-wide events this year. Please continue to pray for us, our equipment and crusade team traveling with us, and that hearts would be open and ready to ask Jesus to come in!
First Children’s Church dedicated!
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On Sunday, April 26th we were privileged to travel to the northwestern town of Ruhengeri to dedicate their children’s church building. What a great time we had with Pastor Safari, his wife Françoise, their family, and the Ruhengeri RPAG Church- it was a great day from start to finish. Jeanne preached to the children’s church and 19 children prayed to make Jesus the Lord of their life, Jeanne & Patrick were able to dedicate babies and challenge their parents during the adult service and Patrick preached during the adult service and led the dedication service afterwards. It was so exciting to go to the children’s church building, have a ceremony to cut the ribbon, unlock the doors of the building and have all of the children as well as adults rush in to see what the Lord has provided through churches and individuals stateside. We have attached photos, but wish that you could have been there to see the excitement and joy on all of the faces because of this great blessing! Right now, there are eighteen buildings going up all over Rwanda, but there is such a great need for more. A complete building as you see in this photo costs $ 6500. There is a link at the end of this letter, please won’t you pray about giving so that the children of Rwanda will have a place to worship in their village?
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Patrick and Jeanne Collins
To give online for Project 4616- Children’s Churches: http://s1.ag.org/project4616
To send support to the Patrick & Jeanne online: http://s1.ag.org/collins
Website: http://www.collinscall.Yolasite.com 
